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Tuesday 1st September 2020

Dear Parents and Carers

I hope you have had an enjoyable and relaxing summer and have managed some days of fun. We are really looking forward to seeing your children in school next Tuesday 8th September. It will be lovely to see them all and have the school buzzing again.

I know that some of you may have mixed feelings about children returning to school but it is vital that children do return, not only for their academic progress but also for their emotional well being. Below I’ve included some key information from the Government’s guidance. 

Returning to school is vital for children’s education and for their wellbeing. Time out of school is detrimental for children’s cognitive and academic development, particularly for disadvantaged children. This impact can affect both current levels of learning and children’s future ability to learn therefore we need to ensure all pupils can return to school sooner rather than later.

The risk to children themselves of becoming severely ill from coronavirus (COVID-19) is very low and there are negative health impacts of being out of school. We know that school is a vital point of contact for public health and safeguarding services that are critical to the wellbeing of children and families.

School Organisation and Daily Routines
After much consideration we have decided to organise the school into two social bubbles, a Foundation and Key Stage One bubble (Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 2) and a Key Stage Two bubble (Year 3, 4, 5 and 6). Adults will be assigned to these bubbles too. The children will have separate assemblies and the hall will be divided into two areas at lunchtimes. We will continue to separate the children at playtime and will have a rota for the use of the outdoor trim trail. We have decided to take a cautious approach initially to ensure the safety of the children and staff but will be reviewing the situation regularly, hopefully becoming one big bubble in the not too distant future!

What Your Child Needs to Bring to School
Your child will need to wear their school uniform including a jumper/cardigan (as we will be ensuring that windows are open throughout the school for good ventilation), black plain indoor shoes, coat and wellies/boots for rainy days. Please make sure all clothing and belongings are labelled. If we do see the sun again please can you ensure that you put sun cream on your children before they come to school and provide them with a sunhat. Your child also needs their P.E kit including a tracksuit/hoody/leggings and outdoor trainers, as P.E will take place outside even if the weather is not good. You child can also bring a smallish bag/book bag to school as they will be able to bring reading books home. Class teachers will provide further information about reading books for their classes. Please can you also buy and label a pencil case for your child (not nursery children) that will fit in their drawer (no bigger than 30cms). This needs to be empty. Please send this into school on Tuesday 8th September so that we can provide your child with their own set of pens/pencils etc. Children can bring in their packed lunch boxes and water bottles as usual but please make sure that they are labelled and remind your child to bring them home daily!

Staggered Starts and Pick-Up times
You will receive a Marvellous Me notification about your child/children’s drop off and collection time after this letter. These have been staggered in five minutes slot. If you miss your morning slot you will need to wait to 9.15am to drop off your child. Drop off and collection times will be family based and the notification will be sent to your youngest or only child via MMe. Please can we ask that only one parent/carer drops off and collects each family.  Please can we also remind you about the one-way system that is in  place; parents and children need to walk up the path in the morning, the children will need to say goodbye at the school gate and they will be met by a school adult and directed to where they need to be. Parents need to then continue down the path towards the Reception area of school and then walk back down the drive. Please can you avoid congregating to chat at the bottom of the drive as the next group of children will be due to arrive. In the afternoon please can parents walk up to the gate and we will send your child/children to you – you then need to continue up the path towards Reception and walk back down the drive. If your child has an appointment during the school day, please text/email/telephone to let us know in advance of the appointment and then wait outside reception for your child. 

Communications/Messages
If you need to pass on a message to school please text this to the school mobile 07976 825340 and we will text back to confirm we have received it. You will not be able to speak to school staff face to face. The school phone should be manned for most of the day but if in an emergency you are unable to contact us please use the school mobile.  Any communications from us will be sent out via Marvellous Me. If you need to speak to a teacher please either telephone the school office (01482 844743) or email littleweightonrowley.primary@eastriding.gov.uk briefly outlining the reasons that you need to speak to a teacher. 

Illness
It is really important to ensure that as a community we all stay safe and well. If your child/children or anyone else in your family is feeling unwell in any way please do not send your child/children to school. The current government guidelines do not recommend that we as a school take children’s temperatures on arrival to school - however this is something you can do at home. If a child does become unwell at school, we will remove that child to the staffroom where they will be monitored by an adult. Parents will be contacted to come and collect their child immediately. If you have had to give your child Calpol/paracetamol based products do not send them to school, as in the current climate this in an indicator that they are not well enough to attend. 

Nose Blowing Lessons!
Please can you remind (and practise if necessary) good hygiene with your children. If possible children need to be able to blow their own nose and remember to throw away the tissue. Can you also remind children about the importance of hand washing (I am sure after the last few months they are all experts anyway!).

We will continue to ensure children wash their hands regularly and we will follow the government guidance about classroom organisation and resourcing of classrooms. We will also continue to maintain the increased cleaning regime that we introduced in the summer term. 

School Lunches
All children will need a packed lunch on Tuesday 8th September as Westfield kitchen is not open to provide our meals. From Wednesday 9th September school meals will be available to order on a daily basis. Sandwiches no longer need to be pre-ordered; children will be able to make the choice of a main meal, vegetarian option, jacket potato or sandwich as they come into school in the morning. You should have received a menu from Mrs Waterhouse on Marvellous Me (If you have not please email the school office). 

After School Clubs
We will not be running any after school clubs in the first half of the Autumn term (sports, cooking etc). We will review this as we progress further into the autumn term.

We look forward to continuing to work with you to keep our school community safe.

Yours sincerely

Susie Varley
Headteacher
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